PRESS RELEASE Town Council Meeting June 27, 2017

Attendance: Mayor: Glen McCaffery; Councilors: Betty Lou Palko, Elvina Rumak, Sherry Pilon, Mel Cadrain, Alexis Armit, Darin Barker; Chief Administrative Officer: Richard Dolezsar; Community Development Director: Jeanine Holowatuik; Recreation Facilities

Maintenance Manager: Vince Simpson

The following were received and acknowledged:

- June 13, 2017 Regular Meeting Minutes
- June 12, 2017 Lane Survey Committee
- Community Development Director's Report
- Recreation Facilities Maintenance Manager's Report
- Financial Statement & Bank Reconciliation
- Overtime Report
- Accounts
- Various Correspondence

ARENA TABLES

Council authorized replacement of 100 tables at the Arena over a three year period with funding from the Trade Fair reserve fund.

HOMECOMING BANNERS

The Town will purchase 4 Homecoming Banners for installation on the Town's "Welcome" signs.

SUMA GOLF TOURNAMENT

The Town will make a proposal to host the 2018 SUMA Golf Tournament.

<u>SAMA/WEYERHAEUSER – ASSESSMENT APPEAL/AGREEMENT TO ADJUST</u>

Council acknowledged results of the Agreement to Adjust on the Weyerhaeuser HUDSO-865552700 Property Assessment Appeal and the CAO/Assessor were authorized to sign the Agreement to Adjust. Through the assessment appeal process a data entry error was discovered leading to verification of the revised assessment value.

JULY REGULAR MEETINGS

The July 11th and July 25th regular meetings were cancelled and Council set one regular meeting for July 18th at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers.

SIDEWALK PROGRAM REVISIONS

The following revision will be made to the 2017 Sidewalk Improvement Program previously noted in the June 13, 2017 Resolution No. 3:

- Move 200 Block of Main Street to West side of street
- Delete North side Main Street to Churchill Street 4th Avenue

These changes were a result of drainage, landscaping and budget issues.

STREET CLOSURE – CAR SHOW

Council approved temporary street closure of the 300 Block of Hamjea Street from 2nd Avenue to 3rd Avenue to accommodate the Car Club Show & Shine on Friday, August 18th.

<u>GREENLAND WASTE – COLLECTION PROPOSAL</u>

Council acknowledged the proposal received from Greenland Waste for waste collection and recycle services and will retain on file for future reference.

R.M. #394 – WASTE DISPOSAL FEES

Council acknowledged correspondence from the R.M. of Hudson Bay #394 relating to Waste Disposal Grounds operational fees.

BERGER PEAT MOSS – INFORMATION SESSION

Information provided by Berger Peat Moss was acknowledged relating to their July 11, 2017 Public Engagement Session. It is the Town's intention to participate in the engagement session to represent community interests.

BRONZE MEDALLION/CROSS COURSE – INSTRUCTOR FEES

The Policy relating to Aquatic Course's Instructor Fees will be amended by adding Bronze Medallion and Bronze Cross courses to the list whereby 20% of the registration fees are allocated to the in house instructor.